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Holy Week Services 2018 

 

There will also be a Lent course led by Richard Ginn 

Wednesday 2.30pm at Hacheston Village Hall committee room 

for the 5 Wednesdays 21st Feb to 21st March inclusive. 

Invitation to the 2018 Lent Group 

This year, we will be looking at one of the Letters in the New 

Testament - the Letter of James. Although this is a short letter - 

it has lots to teach us about God and about the challenges that 

we face as Christians. It will be good to be able to spend time 

together being thoughtful and prayerful. We will be meeting in 

the committee room of Hacheston Village Hall at 3pm on 21st 

February and on the four Wednesdays following. Our meetings 

will last about three quarters of an hour. Please read the Letter 

of James before you come, and bring along whichever 

translation of the Bible that you prefer. Please also bring a 

pencil and paper. You never know, we might agree some 

homework!                 Revd Richard Ginn 

March 
25th  

March 
26th  

March  
27th  

March  
28th  

March 
29th  

March 
30th  

Palm 
Sunday 

Monday Tuesday Wed Maundy 
Thursday 

Good 
Friday 

United 
Benefice 
service 

Compline 
With Holy 
Communion 

Compline Compline United 
Benefice 
service 

7 Last 
Words 
from the 
Cross 

10.00am 6.00pm 6.00pm 6.00pm 7.00 pm 11.30am 
EASTON CAMPSEA PARHAM KETTLEBURGH BRANDESTON HACHESTON 
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Good Friday 

There will be a short activity for children in Brandeston Church 

on Good Friday at 9.30 where we will build an Easter Garden. 

Families from all parishes in the benefice will be very welcome. 
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The Seven Last Words of our Saviour from the Cross. 

  
Good Friday.  11.30am at Hacheston Church 

 
Haydn was commissioned in 1785 by the Canon of Cadiz 

Cathedral to write seven slow movements describing each 
of the last words from the cross. After the prelude comes 

the sentence ‘Father forgive them for they know not what 
they do’, followed by a brief meditation and prayer. This 

leads to a slow movement from the string quartet describing 
those words. This pattern is then repeated until the seventh 

reading – ‘Into Thy hands, Lord, I commend my spirit’ and 
the slow movement after which Hayden completes the work 

with a finale of loud and fast music depicting the earthquake 
and the rending of the temple curtain. 

The whole thing will take 90 minutes. The liturgical side of 

the proceedings will be led by Richard Ginn and Deirdre 
Parmenter We are extremely lucky to have Jim Macleod 

leading the Sudbourne Ensemble to provide the music. Do 
come and don’t miss a truly memorable event. 

 

 
IMPORTANT NOTICE 

 
To arrange a Funeral, Wedding, or Baptism after July 16th contact 
your Churchwarden. 
Brandeston       Mary Baker 685807 or Alison Molyneaux   685244 
Easton               Jane Woodbury Eggins   746667 
Kettleburgh      John Bater 723532 
For pastoral emergencies ONLY please contact: The Rural Dean, 
The Revd Mark Sanders 
revmarksanders@tiscali.co.uk   Tel: 768875 
                        

mailto:revmarksanders@tiscali.co.uk
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Mothering Sunday 
Brandeston Church, March 11th 9.30 am 

We’re having a special service on Mothering Sunday this year 
with activities for children.  

This will be followed by a short 
communion service and we’ll finish with 

Mothering Sunday cake. 
See you there! 

 

 

Thank You Amber Fimbo for the lovely picture you did for the 

January Parish Magazine. Maybe you will do another picture 

for the magazine one day? 
 

The Great East Run Ipswich - Half Marathon 
 
Thank you to everyone who sponsored us on The Great East Run 

on Sunday 24 September 2017.  The amazing total raised by all the 
runners was £3,769.25 for Young Minds in memory of Rebecca de 

Roeper.Many thanks for supporting this incredible charity.

 
 
 

The de Roeper family, The Elson family and Malcolm Todd 
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In memory of Annette Elizabeth Hulme 
 

We began 2018 with the sad news that Annette Hulme had passed away.   
During the few years she lived in Kettleburgh, Annette was an active and 
enthusiastic member of the village. She was a former committee member 
of the Village Hall, taking responsibility for organising the village fete and 
engaged in all other fundraising activities. She was a valued Trustee for 
the charity Suffolk Family Carers and made a significant contribution.  
Over 150 people attended her funeral on February 2nd 2018, below is an 
extract from her husband Nick’s eulogy. 
“Annette was born to Peter and Bundle Goodwin at 2.00pm 24th August 
1959 at Templecombe in Dorset. She was 30 minutes after her twin 
brother Julian, the only time he was to gain an advantage over her from 
that point forward. Annette was always in charge…. and the arrival of their 
younger sibling Paul, was to make no difference to the established order 
of things.  
Like her mother and grandmother before her, Annette’s first love was 
horses. Pony club and eventing in the New Forest, dominated her early 
years, only interrupted by her school life at the Atherley School for girls in 
Southampton where straw boaters and green pants were ‘de rigueur’.   
The next step was sixth form Totton College where she met Simon, whom 
she claimed to ‘fall for’ after he came to her aid in a heated debate about 
foxhunting staged during an English class. They were to go on to marry 
just a few years later.  This was not, however, before she had started 
down the road of agriculture and became a milk maid at a farm just 
outside Lyndhurst. Here the hours were long and a 4am start was 
followed by pork pies and mars bars for breakfast, not a diet she was to 
continue later in life. 
Early married life was commenced around the London end of the M3 
where frequent trips back to her parents in the New Forest continued. She 
was by now working for ‘Thorn EMI’, which she always described as a 
‘blue chip’ company. She was busily working her way up the ranks when 
the time for children interrupted progress.  
Her beloved son Tom was born in June 1988. He, like his mother, was a 
twin but sadly his sister Victoria was stillborn. A couple of years later 
Georgina came along. As you might imagine, Annette treated motherhood 
as a complex, multi-facetted project…. she stopped short of Gant charts 
and dashboards, but only because they hadn’t been invented back then.  
She made sure Tom and Georgie had the very best start she could give 
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them and then carried on the same level of care and supervision the 
whole of her life 
Once the children started school, Annette went back to work, initially ‘part 
time’ with a charity and eventually moving into the Health Service and 
Human Resources. It wasn’t long before she realised a lot of the people 
above her, were less able than she was, and she set about getting the 
qualifications to move ‘onwards and upwards’. The word ‘dissertation’ 
became a thing of parody at home as she strove to get a ‘Masters’ from 
Manchester University and professional ‘chartered fellowship’ status. 
Promotions inevitably followed and after a number of roles she reached 
the ‘top table’ when she became the director of Human Resources at 
Croydon Hospital.    
For many of the reasons that are so well rehearsed today, Annette’s 
marriage failed to survive the pressures of modern life and she and Simon 
eventually separated. 
 Next phase…………………  

Annette’s success as an HR Director soon became well known across 
London and when the interim job came up at St George’s she was 

headhunted into that role. She returned briefly to Croydon before being 
appointed to the HR Director role at the Royal Free Hospital, one of the 
most prestigious roles in the country. Had she not become ill, I am sure 

she would have gone onto a senior national role, but sadly that was not to 
be. Annette was diagnosed with breast cancer in August 2012 and she 

took ill health retirement. She really missed work but has effectively been 
running Ipswich Hospital and more recently, Colchester Hospital and the 

STP for the past 5 years. 
Annette faced her illness with amazing courage and strength. She never 
complained or made a fuss. Even when she was having treatment, she 
was often more concerned about the staff than what she herself was 

facing. I asked people to use three words to describe Annette. The most 
common word was kind. I have never met anyone so selfless and kind. 

She put other people’s needs ahead of hers always. She was inspirational 
in the way she faced her life and her death. She was smart and 

professional at work, a trusted colleague who always gave good advice 
and counsel. Dazzling and elegant. Sophisticated and wise.” 

 

 

 

http://blogeverythingbutthebooks.com/2014/06/12/especial-dia-dos-namorados-com-absoluto-m-s-fayes/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/2.5/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/2.5/
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Can you help us? 

Have you recently finished studying, moved or retired?  Would you 
like to have fun, meet new people and “make a difference?”  Do 
something amazing – help us to give girls in our community more 
opportunities for fun, friendship, challenge and adventure.  

We need additional adult volunteers to help run our meetings in 
Framlingham. We already have a small, dedicated and enthusiastic 
band of leaders but more help would enable us to accommodate 
the high numbers of girls that want to join our Rainbow, Brownie 
and Guide units and enable us to offer a wider range of activities.  If 
you can’t help regularly at meetings could you help with admin or 
accounts or visit to share a skill or hobby?  No experience required, 
just enthusiasm and a willingness to get stuck in. Would you have 
time to help or know someone who can?  Although only women 
may be leaders, both men and women can be unit helpers and 
occasional helpers. 

Our most urgent need is for help with Rainbows (aged 5-7) who 
meet early on a Thursday evening and Brownies (aged 7-10) who 
meet early on a Monday evening.  However we also have other 
groups of Brownies meeting early on a Tuesday evening and 
Guides (aged 10-14) meeting later on Monday or Tuesday evenings 
who would also welcome more helpers. 

Do get in touch by emailing Claire on guidinginfram@btinternet.com 
or ringing 01728 724372. 

 

 

mailto:guidinginfram@btinternet.com
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EVERY THURSDAY THROUGHOUT THE YEAR 

10:00- 12:00 TEA, COFFEE, BISCUITS 

 

There is a good selection of second-hand books for sale and we also take 

orders for fresh bread and eggs, along with the mobile Post Office which has 

an excellent selection of cards. 
 

        PROCEEDS TO VILLAGE HALL FUNDS 

 

 
 

 

 

 

BRANDESTON'S THURSDAY MORNING POST 
OFFICE  

 

 

Just a reminder from the Coffee Morning team that there is always a 

visiting post office on Thursday mornings in the hall.  Apart from the 

normal postal services of stamps, parcels etc. there is also a good 

selection of greetings cards and stationery items on sale.  

The village is fortunate to have this service available so please do 

support it if you can. 

 

 

 

BRANDESTON'S 100+ CLUB 
 

 

For some years we have run the Brandeston lottery - The 100+ Club - which supports 

the maintenance and improvement of the village hall and playing field. This is just a 

gentle reminder that if you wish to join again for this year you need to have your form 

(which was delivered to you recently) returned to either 18 Low Street  or put through 

the door of Paul Baker, Tanglewood, Mill Lane by next Wednesday 21st February. 

We do hope you will join again this year and would also welcome new members. 

Regards, Sue Thurlow   
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FIRST FRIDAY EACH MONTH 

10:30- 12:00 NOON 

                        SAUSAGE ROLLS, TEA/COFFEE (DONATIONS) 

PROCEEDS TO VILLAGE HALL FUNDS 

      

 

 
 

Kettleburgh Green Trust 

 

Keep in touch with us by liking us on Facebook or following us on Twitter 

@kgtchair. 

 

Caroline Wheeler-Rowe 

Treasurer and Fundraising Committee Chair 

Kettleburgh Green Trust 

Registered Charity 1110467 

 

kgtchair@wheeler-rowe.com 

www.kettleburgh.onesuffolk.net/KGT 

 

 

 

Kettleburgh Monthly Craft Club   
First Tuesday of the month 

7pm to 9pm - Kettleburgh Village Hall 
 
If you would like any more information please do not hesitate to get in 
touch. 
Angela 01728 621447 or email me angela.wright17@btinternet.com 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/803152654/Documents/$KGT/Comms%20and%20promo/www.kettleburgh.onesuffolk.net/KGT
mailto:angela.wright17@btinternet.com
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Wickham Market Flower Club Report and Information 

In with a Floral Bang! Our first meeting of the year in January we were very happy to welcome 

several guests along with our usual members. Our speaker for the evening was a much- loved friend 

on his 17th visit to our club, Alan Smith, whose demonstration was entitled “Winter Symphony”. 

Alan’s first arrangement was depicting the fireworks welcoming in the New Year. Using a stand with 

two floret’s he placed gold sprayed eucalyptus, wired bear grass, dried Allium’s with bright orange 

and Cerise mini Gerberas. The design was only missing the bang. Amazing, and carried out with 

Alan’s usual humour and chat. The next arrangement and indeed all the following ones were quickly 

put together with the air of a definite professional. Using Tortured Hazel, Senecio, Myrtle, Camelia, 

Skimmia with fir cones, Carnations in a variety of colours, orchids, chrysanthemums, Blue Spruce, 

Iris, Alstromeria and Witch Hazel, Alan truly was delightful to watch. Everyone had enjoyed watching 

his expertise and enjoyed his stories, helpful hints and jokes. Some members were lucky enough to 

win these arrangements in the raffle whilst enjoying refreshments. 

    
FEBRUARY: meeting was our traditional “Hands On” evening. This is when we all take home an 

arrangement we have made under the wonderful and patient tuition of Sandra.  

WINNERS: The winner of the last Newsletter competition, was Val Green winning a £10 Garden Gift 

Voucher. The winner of the Advanced Practice piece was Linda Fosker. The Novice winner was Jan 

Richardson. The Single stem winner was a stunning Hellebore entered by Jenny Payne. 

MARCH: meeting is on 22nd March when Pat Barton will be our demonstrator and her topic will be 

“Butterfly Effect”.   

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: to fulfil our allocated volunteering dates for the St Elizabeth Hospice and 

the Children’s hospice. This requires one pedestal, one table arrangement and one arrangement for 

EACH. Flowers are provided by the club and floral foam is at the hospice.  Dates are 4th May and 24th 

August. Please contact June, the chairman if you are able to help with this. 

CLUB OUTING: this year is to Ely Cathedral Flower Festival on Thursday 29th June.  The cost is 

£33.00, which includes a meal on the way home so is as usual very good value. A £5 deposit will be 

required to secure your seat. 

Any queries about any of the above, please contact June Allum on 01394 384803 

Members wanting to contribute to the Flower Club Newsletter which is published twice a year, if you 

have photographs, handy hints, funny stories, poems or advice would be welcome, please send to 

this e-mail address  m.13@btinternet.com . 

The Flower Arranger magazine is available for those who had ordered. 
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BRANDESTON VILLAGE HALL EVENTS 

 

 

These are the events that we are aware of between now and 

Easter: 

3 Mar               Paella evening in the hall  

10 Mar             The Rustle of Spring - music and humour 

22 Mar             People with a Passion –Antartica 

1 April              Easter walk, egg hunt and breakfast. 

20 April            Ink on the road- short play  

26 April            People with a Passion- Safaris 

26 May            Eastern Angles 

9/ 10 June       Open Gardens 

23 June           Brandeston Fete 

27 October      Quiz Night 

 

The first planning meeting for the fete will probably be towards 

the end of April - get in touch if you want to be involved. 
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Paella Evening 
Saturday, 3rd March 2018 

7.00 for 7.30 Brandeston Village Hall 

 
Delicious Paella, Salad and Homemade bread 

 
£12.00 per head (£6 for children). 

Cash bar selling wines and beers which will include Adnams. 

Please reply to this email with the number of tickets you would like and 

payment by Monday 19th February: 

• BACS transfer (to Brandeston Village Hall 20-98-07, account number 

80188255 with the reference YOUR NAME) this is the preferred 

method of payment. 
• a cheque made out to Brandeston Village Hall – posted through the 

door (Sue Thurlow, 18 Low Street or Pat Morgan, The Yews). 

• cash through the door (Sue Thurlow, 18 Low Street or Pat 

Morgan, The Yews).  

• We hope to see you on the night. 

Cara Duffy
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‘The Rustle of Spring’ 

Saturday 10th March at 7pm 

Brandeston Village Hall 

 

An evening of music and humour for ‘riding for the Disabled’. 

Tickets £10 to include light refreshments and wine available on 

donation from Patience Tel: 685996, Gill Tel: 621379 or Jackie 

Tel: 685357 
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The Kettleburgh Pantomime 
 
Relax – you haven’t missed it!!!!!!!!!! 
Your village theatre troop, The Kettleburgh Players, are performing their all new 
production of CINDERELLA at the Village Hall shortly!! 
This year we have chosen a later date to allow more recovery time from the 
season’s excesses, and to herald the arrival of spring with a production full of 
song, dance, drama, comedy and cross dressing. There will of course be the 
usual West End standard of staging, lighting and special effects – backed by the 
widely acclaimed in-house band. 
And yes – there will be refreshments, ice-creams, and what has become 
(possibly) Suffolk’s most anticipated raffle. 
The dates for your diary are Thursday 22nd, Friday 23rd and Saturday 24th of 
March. Performances will be at 7.30 pm each day, plus 2.30 pm on the Saturday. 
As many of you will know, tickets will sell very quickly, so the wise will be straight 
on to Sue Brooks on 01728 724017, or better still susanebrooks@btinternet.com. 
Don’t miss this chance to support your local village hall and experience the joy 
that is panto……. 

 

mailto:susanebrooks@btinternet.com
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People With A Passion 
  
The next talk in this series will be on Thursday, 22 March 
with Steve Western talking about his time in Antarctica. 
 

22 March - Steve Western: Antarctica ... there and back 

again to see how cold it was. 

26 April - Martin and Kathy Churchill: Safari Experience 

– get up close and personal. 

 As usual, entry is £5 (£2 for students) at the door which 

includes a welcome drink and some nibbles. Meet from 

7:45 and the talk will start promptly at 8:00. The 

presentation lasts for around 45 minutes and after 

questions, there will be a cash bar so that people will be 

able to mingle and chat. 

 Thanks for supporting your neighbours when they give 

these talks. Don't forget that although I already have some 

people lined up for next winter and spring, I'm still looking 

for a few more volunteers so get in touch if you have 

something you can talk about. 

 Darryl Morgan  

For Brandeston Village Hall 
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************ 

MAGAZINE ARTICLES 

Please send, deliver or e-mail any contributions for the magazine by 15th of 
each month to:Mrs Jan Baldwin or email jan_baldwin123@hotmail.com           

Please send e-mails in Microsoft Word format, or jpg for pictures/scans. 
 

************* 
MAGAZINE COVER 

Thank you very much to Janet Weston who is providing regular drawings 
for our magazine cover. If anyone else would like to draw a cover 

sometime, you are very welcome too. 
 

************* 
 

 
 

  

 

BRANDESTON FILM CLUB DIARY FOR MARCH 2018 
 

 

Second Friday of each month  

7.30pm 

Brandeston Village Hall. 

 Organised by Richard and Mary Mitson-Woods (01728 684026) 

 

Friday March 9th is showing ‘IL COSTINO’. 

 

The full Film Club programme will be published on the Brandeston website. If anyone would 

like an emailed copy, please contact Mary Mitson-Woods mitsonwoods778@btinternet.com   
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EXERCISE CLASS 

KETTLEBURGH VILLAGE HALL 

MONDAYS 10-11am 

Professional Keep Fit Trainer, Amanda Mallett uses 

exercises which focus on improving balance, agility, 

mobility and strength. 

The classes are flexible to meet the needs of 

different fitness levels 

£45 for a series of 10 sessions or £5 per class 

Just come along or call Sue 01728 724017 for more 

information" 

 
                                                              

                    
 

Dear Volunteer   
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Volunteers are essential to the Hospice and we are extremely grateful to 

you for sparing a few hours a week, month or year to support us. 

Coming from such a wide range of backgrounds both professionally and 

personally means volunteers also have a wide variety of skills and 

knowledge to share.  

We would love to hear from you. 

Name: 

Volunteering Role:  

Volunteering Location: 

Are you creative, do you like gardening, hairdressing, arts and crafts, 

display and merchandising? 

Are you a people person?  Such as receptionist, have a good bedside 

manner, like to chat with people, sales assistant. 

Do you have office skills? Within administration, fundraising, event 

planning, IT, or marketing. 

Do you have some life skills you could share? Communication, team 

building, problem solving. 

Have you a medical background? Nursing, counselling, healthcare.  

Do you like fixing things? Plumber, electrician, maintenance and DIY. 

Are you a professional? Within accountancy, finance, law, HR, senior 

management, marketing. 

Please let us know any other skills you have that you feel may be 

beneficial to the hospice or other comments. Thankyou.  

 Please Post to- HR Volunteer Team,565 Foxhall Road, Ipswich, IP3 8LX 

Or Email ~ Volunteer.volunteerservices@stelizabethhospice.org.uk 

 

 

 

mailto:Volunteer.volunteerservices@stelizabethhospice.org.uk
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Framlingham Medical Practice Newsletter February 2018 

Dr Carley & Dr Brooks 
We are delighted to welcome back Dr Carley from her maternity leave and we are grateful to 
Dr Brooks for covering for her over the past year and are pleased he will be returning from 
time to time to do some more locum cover. 
Dr Hopton Cycle India 
In November Dr Hopton is embarking on a 500 km cycle from Agra to Jaipur in 5 days.  She 
is raising money for women v cancer (breast, cervical and ovarian cancers).  If you would 
like to support her there are sponsorship forms at Reception or alternatively you can go to 
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/susan.wright69  
The Hearing Care Centre has given the surgery a large tower of chocolates, sweets and 
biscuits and we will shortly be raffling this off in aid of the charity. 
Proposed Extension to Surgery 
Having had confirmation of the Community Infrastructure Levy we are tentatively moving 
forward with plans to extend the surgery.  Over the next few weeks builders will be at the 
surgery preparing quotes for the work and once completed these will be re-submitted to NHS 
England for further consideration and, hopefully, final confirmation of a grant. 
DNA Appointments 
It would be very helpful if patients could inform reception if they are unable to attend an 
appointment.  In the last quarter (1st October – 31st December 2017) there were 284 missed 
appointments which equates to over 47 hours of wasted clinical time. 
Patient Survey 
Our annual patient survey took place in October/November last year.  We are very pleased 
that 90% of all patient ratings about the practice were good, very good or excellent.  A 
detailed copy of the report is available on our website. 
Employee of the Year 
Over the past year the GP Partners have been selecting an Employee of the Month and from 
this list of successful nominations, an Employee of the Year has been chosen.  Shelby 
Jessop who works in both the Administration and Reception Teams is the deserving winner.  
Shelby started at the Practice 16 months ago as an Apprentice and is now on a full term 
contract with us.   
Travelling abroad with Medication 
We all have heard in the news of people being imprisoned for carrying illegal medication into 

a country and we have the following advice for our patients travelling with medication: 

• It is the patient’s responsibility to establish the rules for their destination, airline and 
any country they are travelling through. These may all be different! 

 

• You need to remember prescribed AND over-the-counter medications. (In some 
areas, common over-the-counter medications such as nasal decongestant inhalers 
(VICKS to you and I) and cough linctus are banned.) 

 

• Even travelling within Europe may require some care if you are using controlled 
drugs: 
- Government advice is that a patient must be able to prove controlled medication   

belongs to them to travel into or out of the UK.  
- This requires a letter outlining use and countersigned by ‘the person who 

prescribed the drugs’.  
- If carrying more than 3 months’ supply, they will also need a Home Office licence: 

https://www.gov.uk/travelling-controlled-drugs 
 
We advise you to contact the Embassy to ensure your medication is permitted.In some 
cases, you may require a letter for travel and as this is not a NHS service there will be a 
charge. 
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HISTORY CORNER 

 

 
 

 

The Great White Horse Hotel in Ipswich 

Most people visiting Ipswich these days will hardly notice the building at the junction of Northgate St 

and Tavern St and realize that here stands what was the most important hotel and coaching stage in 

the town, the Great White Horse. The sign over the front door was a rampant white stallion, proudly 

displaying , which annoyed nobody at the time, but as moral codes changed, was replaced by a 

docile, standing mare. The original was bought and still can be seen outside the Tattingstone pub of 

the same name, the inference being that country people are less sensitive about such things as 

"townies"! 

As is fairly commonly known, Charles Dickens stayed at the hotel in 1835 and based part of his 

novel,"The Pickwick Papers" on his experience. You may remember that Mr Pickwick wandered into 

the wrong bedroom and came face to face with a "lady in yellow curl papers". (Shock,horror!) 

In January 1736, the monarch George the second, crossed from Holland in rough seas and landed at 

Lowestoft. He set off in his carriage, following the old A12 route, passing through Saxmundham and 

Woodbridge causing much excitement along the way. The bush telegraph got to work and, as they 

would today, people lined the route. He arrived in Ipswich at 11pm to find the streets lined with 

people holding burning brands and candle lamps. (1), 

Here he alighted for rest and refreshment at the above hotel. He was shown upstairs to the great 

dining room where he met the magistrates and dignitaries of the town who "kissed the royal hand". 

We don't know what he had for his meal, but he was on his way again within an hour, passing 

through Colchester without stopping, and driving all night, arriving at St James' Palace at 2pm. (We 

moan about potholes today but driving all night in January must have been a dangerous thing to 

undertake.) 

Other famous people who stayed at the hotel included Lord Nelson and Lady Hamilton who stayed 

in 1800. Nelson bought a property called "Roundwood" in Rushmere, which stood with a pillared 

front door in what later became Victory Rd. (As a young paper boy, I delivered newspapers to the 

house, which had, by then, been converted into flats). There is no evidence that the famous couple 

ever stayed there. 

PeterDriver. 

Note1. Ipswich main streets were lit by gas in 1818.  
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ADVANCED NOTICES 
 

 
 

 

The Suffolk Walking Festival 

The 11th Suffolk Walking Festival launches on Saturday 12th May and is going to the largest 

festival to date with over 120 events spread across 3 weeks. The Suffolk Walking Festival has 

come a long way in its 11 years. From small beginnings the event has grown and grown to 

encompass all of the county with a wide variety of imaginative and creative walks. This year 

also sees the introduction of the first ever Fringe Festival, a series of activities that are 

designed to get you close to nature in the very heart of Suffolk’s countryside.  

The Walking Festival explores every corner of Suffolk, revealing hidden secrets and special 

gems from the impressive estate of Helmingham Park, to scenes that inspired Constable, to 

a dragon on a hillside! This year you can experience the Dawn Chorus with bird watching 

experts, identify wild flowers at Sizewell Belts, and listen out for the earie churring of a 

Nightjar. Learn all about England’s Silk Capital, visit the Home of Horseracing, and get to 

grips with the Horrible History of Ipswich! We have Nordic Walking, Health Walks and 

Mindfullness Walks. The Lions Charity even have a Mutt Strutt around Alton Water for 2 and 

4 legged walkers – there really is something for everyone! 

The Festival launches in the impressive surroundings of St Peter’s Hall, home to the world-

famous St Peter’s Brewery. Tickets to attend the launch and all of the 125 events are 

available from March.  

More information can be found at www.suffolkwalkingfestival.co.uk with copies of the 

Festival brochure available from March in your local library and Tourist Information Centre. 

Suffolk Walking Festival contact information 

 

Anna McGowan 

Green Access Assistant 

Rights of Way and Access Development 

Suffolk Highways 

Phoenix House, 3 Goddard Road 

Ipswich IP1 5NP 

Email: Suffolk.walkingfestival@suffolk.gov.uk 

Telephone: 01473 260159 



23 

 

ADVANCED NOTICES 
 

 
 

 

 

Guest House  
By Nicola Werenowska 

Eastern Angles will be coming to 
Brandeston Village Hall 

On Saturday 26th May at 7.30pm 
Guesthouse is a new play, set in Clacton, which tells the story of three 
generations of women who live and work in an Essex Guesthouse on 
the seafront. It explores how these women’s lives intertwine, their day 
to day lives and relationships.  

Book your ticket now –they are selling fast 

£10 (£9 for concessions)  

Ring 685807 or email marybaker555@hotmail.co.uk  

 

KETTLEBURGH QUIZ NIGHT 

 

Advance notice that our next quiz will be on Friday 11 May in the Village Hall.  

Tables of four, with supper included in the ticket price of £8.50.  There will be a 

bar, a raffle and, of course, reverse bingo.  Tickets available from Jackie Clark -  

jwc51@btinternet.com  01728 723623 

mailto:marybaker555@hotmail.co.uk
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ADVANCED NOTICES 
 

Holiday Club at Charsfield School 

Advance notice for your diaries - Following a most successful holiday club this 

year, the dates for next year will be 

13
th

, 14
th

 and 15
th

 August 2018. 

 Taking place at Charsfield School, once again local churches will be 

organising a holiday club for primary age children.  Add these dates to your 

2018 diary and look out for more details next year. 

Brandeston’s Hidden Garden’s 
in 2018 

 
June 9th and 10th 2018. 

 

A fundraising event for All 
Saints' Church and the Village 

Hall. 
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MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE 

Your mobile library will be visiting you every 4 weeks on the 

day and time indicated below. These details can also be found 

on the Suffolk Libraries website at www.suffolklibraries.co.uk 
 

 

 

 

 

Saxmundham mobile library route 7 

Stop Village Location Time 

7A Dallinghoo Village hall 0945-1000 

7B Charsfield South View, The Street 1005-1030 

7C Monewden Church 1040-1050 

7D Otley Spring Park 1100-1125 

7E Otley Village Stores 1130-1205 

7F Ashbocking The Green 1215-1235 

7G Helmingham Forge 1240-1250 

7H Framsden Village hall 1400-1415 

7I Cretingham New Bell PH 1430-1445 

7J Brandeston Queen’s Head PH 1450-1510 

7K Kettleburgh Church Rd 1515-1530 

 

 

 

Calling every 4 weeks on Thursdays 

2018 dates  

15 Mar, 12 Apr, 10 May, 7 Jun, 5 Jul, 2 Aug, 30 Aug, 27 Sept, 

25 Oct, 22 Nov, 20 Dec 

       
 
    

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/


26 

 

                                    

MARCH 2018 CHURCH CLEANING 

          

 KETTLEBURGH                                   BRANDESTON 

 

MAR 4TH CLAIRE 

NORMAN 

HELEN FLETCHER, KAREN 

PIPER 

MAR 11TH ANNE BATER RUTH GARRATT, MARY 

BAKER 

MAR 18TH PAT PECK CHRISTINE AND COLIN 

MATTHEWS * 

MAR 25TH VAL BUTCHER JULIA ELSON, KELLY 

JEFFERY 

APRIL 1ST MARGARET 

MEADOWS 

JANE MITCHELL, LOUISE 

PAGET 
                              *Saturday 17th March at 10:00am 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SPRING CLEAN 
Please join us for a ‘team clean’ – ALL welcome (it shouldn’t take 

long if we have plenty of volunteers) 
Refreshments provided – yummy! 

 

 

MARCH 2018 CHURCH FLOWERS 

KETTLEBURGH                                      BRANDESTON 

FEB 18 TH-

MAR 25TH 

LENT- NO 

FLOWERS 
LENT- NO FLOWERS 

APRIL 1ST EASTER EVERYONE 

   
 

 

Thank you all for your continuing commitment to keep our lovely church looking so clean and welcoming. 
 

As you can see the rota has been reduced with ‘turns’ coming around more frequently. If you know of anyone who would be willing 
to volunteer an hour of their time about once every 6 weeks, we would love to hear from them – they don’t need to be church goers! 
 

 
                   Christine Matthews (01728) 685589                                                                  Kelly Jeffery (01728) 685117 


